
PLYMOUTH COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

MEETING  

  

November 5, 2020  

 

A regular meeting of the Plymouth County Commissioners was called to order at 5:05 p.m. at the 

County of Plymouth Administration Building, 44 Obery Street, Plymouth, MA. Present were Chairman 

Daniel A. Pallotta, Commissioner Sandra M. Wright and Commissioner Gregory M. Hanley.  

Also, in attendance were Deputy Treasurer Jeff Welch, County Administrator Frank Basler, 

Executive Assistant Nancy O'Rourke and Commissioner-Elect Jared Valanzola. 

 

Commissioner Wright called for the Pledge of Allegiance.   

  

Commissioner Hanley welcomed Commissioner-Elect Valanzola and offered congratulations to 

Treasurer O’Brien on his re-election as Plymouth County Treasurer. 

Commissioner Wright congratulated Commissioner Hanley on his re-election. 

 

 

Vote Meeting Minutes – October 22, 2020 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of October 22, 2020. 

Commissioner Wright seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Vote to accept and approve CPS Forms 

Ligia Fernandes-new hire (filling vacant position) Assistant Building Custodian 2-1; and Michelle 

McVicar-anniversary step increase to 18-5. 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to accept and approve the personnel status forms listed. 

Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

CARES Act: distribution votes 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $7,004,663.92 to 

the City of Brockton. Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $539,040.52 to 

the Town of Pembroke.  Commissioner Wright seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $5,339.01 to the 

Town of Plympton.  Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $5,951.70 to the 

Town of Plympton.  Commissioner Wright seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 



 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $15,369.74 to the 

Town of Scituate.  Commissioner Wright seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $129,748.63 to 

the Town of Scituate.  Commissioner Wright seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion to approve reimbursements in the amount of $9,454.44 to the 

Town of West Bridgewater.  Chairman Pallotta seconded.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Administrator’s Report 

County Fire Plane update 

Administrator Basler briefed the board on a recent meeting held with Chief Weston and the Fire 

Chiefs of the Fire Plane Committee.  

Chief Weston would like to appear before the board at the next Commissioner’s meeting to discuss 

ideas on the future of the program going forward.   

 

 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, November 12, 2020 at 8:00 a.m. 

 

 

At 5:30 p.m. the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Documents and/or exhibits 

• Meeting Minutes-October 22, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Respectfully submitted, 

          Nancy O'Rourke 

          Executive Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 


